

Kimball Lakes Chain Letter

Spring 2010

Publication of the Kimball Lakes Conservation Association, Inc.

www.kimballakes.com

ANNUAL MEETING JUNE 5, 9:00 TOWN HALL

PROPOSED AGENDA

9:00 OPEN MEETING - Bill Owens

- Introductions
- Approve Agenda

9:05 SEC. / TREAS. REPORT - Janet Walker

- Approve 2009 Minutes
- Financial Report
- Membership Update
- 9:15 OLD BUSINESS AII
 - Lake Testing Thomas Walker
 - Landing Monitoring Tony Tubbs
- 9:30 NEW BUSINESS All
 - Election All
 - Sec. / Treas.
 - Lower Lake Delegate
 - Boating Restriction Discussion All
- 9:45 SPEAKER Tony Tubbs
 Speaking of the mission and role the Town Lakes
 Committee
- 10:15 OPEN FORUM / DRAWING AII
- 10:30 ADJOURN

SECRETARY / TREASURER and LOWER DELEGATE NEEDED

Volunteers needed. The positions of Secretary/ Treasurer and Lower Delegate will open; Janet Walker and Carol Wierzda's 3 year terms end. Contact any Board Member if interested ... we'll vote at the Annual Meeting.

ROAD CLEANUP

We all take great pride in our surroundings ... when you're out for a walk, why not take along a trash bag and pick up trash along the Road. If we each do a small part, we'll get a BIG clean up job done! Thank you for pitching in!!

LANDING MONITORING

The DNR approved KLCA's joint Grant application with Nancy Lake Ass., to fund paid monitors for 3 to 4 hour shifts on weekends, at our landing. This project began the first weekend of May. We need volunteers to minimize our potential out-of-pocket expenses . . . please call Tony Tubbs (M) if you or a family member would like to take a shift.

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL

Enclosed is your Membership Renewal, please return in the envelop provided. Currently, KLCA has 51 paid Members, with 80 property owners on the Lakes. Dues are \$ 15.00 ... we need everyones help. Remember, only paid Members can vote on issues before the Association; though our Mission is for the benefit of all property owners.

PRESIDENT COMMENT

KLCA was approached by two Members last Fall and asked to seek a Town Ordinance to restrict water skiing, tubing and jet skiing on Middle and Lower. The Board has NOT taken a position on this issue; instead, we began an information gathering process seeking property owner and Member opinion through a survey, and discussing the process with the DNR and Town Board. Should we proceed with an ordinance request? YES or NO?

SURVEY RESULTS	MAILED	RETURNED	YES	NO
MEMBERS	50	41	32	9
PROPERTY OWNERS	30	16	9	7

Further opportunity for input and questions will be through an **OPEN FORUM on May 22, 9:00 am Town Hall**, a DNR Rep will be available to hear your comments and address questions.

We understand this is a significant issue and a very difficult process. Some miss information has surfaced; this would NOT make Middle and Lower